NEW ENGLAND CENTER HOSPITAL

A UNIT OF THE NEW ENGLAND MEDICAL CENTER
CORNER HARRISON AVENUE AND BENNET STREET
BOSTON 11, MASSACHUSETTS

DR. WILLIAM DAMESHEK, DIRECTOR

January 15, 1953.

Dr.Alberto Hurtado Facultad de Medicina Lima, Peru

Dear Alberto:

I think you mentioned to me when I was in Lima that you might wish to be replaced on our Editorial Board by Cesar Merino because of the fact that your hematologic interests were becoming greatly diminished.

Do you still wish to do this? If so, please let me know so I can inform Cesar about it.

We always remember our wonderful visit in Peru. Of the South American countries I liked Peru and Brazil best.

Warm regards to Mrs. Hurtado and to my friends.

Sincerely yours,

William Dameshek, M.D.

WD: PA